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The General Manager 

Campbelltown City Council 

PO Box 57 Campbelltown NSW 2560 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
Re: DA No - 3293/2017/DA-C 

STEPWISE 

A'BN 963705'1-3'1-66 

21MAR'l8 07=54 RCVO 

Stepwise Dance Group and its members support the Catholic Metropolitan Cemeteries Trust's 

development proposal to establish a new cemetery and park.Jands at 176 St Andrews Rd, 
V arroville. 

The main reason for our support is that our religious beliefs and practices mean majority of 
our community members choose burial as their preferred option. 

Members of our community are concerned that affordable burial spaces are becoming more 
difficult to find in Sydney, and want to ensure that future generations will have the option of 

practicing their religious and cultural beliefs by having access to burial spaces where family 
members can be buried together at affordable prices. 

I have seen the plans for the new memorial park and can see that Catholic Cemeteries & 
Crematoria are committed to protecting the beauty, serenity and heritage of the area and 
providing this essential infrastructure service for all denominations in south west Sydney, as 
well as community parklands. 

Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria are experienced and respected cemetery operators that 
have been operating for over 150 years. As a not for profit organisation I know Catholic 

Cemeteries will work closely with us and respect our religious beliefs and practices and will 
ensure our community's burial requirements will be looked after in perpetuity. In addition, 

being a not for profit organisation, they will provide this essential service at a fair price. 

The community deserves more choice and that is why, we the undersigned, support the 
proposal for this contemporary memorial park for following reasons: 

1. The existing burial space in Sydney is critically lowCatholic Cemeteries &

Crematoria will provide for our community's burial requirements

2. They will be the first major Not for Profit cemetery in the local area and as such

they will provide this essential service at affordable prices for the growing
communities of south west Sydney

.3. This development will provide burial space for the next 100 years ensuring our

community, as well as other communities, can continue to observe their religious and

cultural practices well in to the future

4. This development also delivers the added benefit of passive recreation areas for

the community to enjoy.

Proprietor 

18 March 2018 
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Bicol Communities League, lnc.
ABN 55s r.53 75910
  

Phone: 

The General Manager
Campbelltown City Council
PO Box 57 CampbelltownNSW 2560

Dear Siri]vladam,

Re: DA No - 3293/2017(DA-C

We support the Catholic Mefopolitan Cemeteries Trust's development proposal to establish a new
cemetery and parklands at 176 St Andrews Rd, Varroville, known as the proposed MacArthur Memorial
Prk.

Members of our community in iydney are concerned that affordable burial spaces are becoming more

difficult to find and thus, prices of burial land are becoming hmd to afford. Due to our religious beliefs,
culture and practices, majority of our community members choose burial as their preferred option. We
want to ensure that future generations will have the option of practicing their religious and cultural
beliefs by having access to burial spaces where family members can be memorialised together at

affordable prices.

With its plans for the new memorial park, we can see that Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria are

committed to protecting the beauty, serenity and heritage of the area and providing this essential

infrastructure service for all denominations in south west Sydney, as well as community parklands. We
are satisfied with our community consultation with the Catholic Cemeteries for our community's
requirements.

Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria are experienced and respected cemetery operators that have been

operating for over 150 years. As a not for profit organisation I know Catholic Cemeteries will work
closely with us and respect our religious beliefs and practices and will ensure our community's burial
requirements will be looked after in perpetuity. In addition, being a not for profit organisation, they will
provide this essential service at a fair price.

The edsting burial space in Sydney is critically low and predicted increasing high prices of available

burial land. It will be the first major Not for Profit cemetery in the local area and as such they will
provide this essential service at affordable prices for the growing communities of south west Sydney.

This development will provide burial space for the next 100 years ensuring our community, as well as

other communities, can continue to observe their religious and cultural practices well as in to the future.

y request the Courcil's favourable consideration for the benefit of all comniunities.

, President t I
io.t", 4la3 l2--ots
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Miriam Afan

From:
Sent: Thursday, 22 March 2018 2:55 PM
To: Council
Subject: Fwd: DA No. 3293/2017/DA-C

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am forwarding herewith the email of , supporting the development proposal of the 
Catholic Cemeteries for a new cemetery at Varrovile on behalf of the Catholic group communities in 
Campbelltown. He tried to email it to the council but got the wrong email address. 
 
Please reply direct to him as per his email. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 

 
 
 
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From:   
Date: Wed, Mar 21, 2018 at 9:17 PM 
Subject: DA No. 3293/2017/DA-C 
To: council@campbelltown.gov.nsw.com.au 
 

 

21 March 2018 
 

The General Manager 

Campbelltown City Council 

PO Box 57 Campbelltown NSW 2560 

  

Dear Sir 

  

Re: DA No 3293/2017/DA‐C 

  

In behalf of the Catholic group community in Campbelltown, I wish to express our support for the Catholic 

Metropolitan Cemeteries Trust’s development proposal to establish a new cemetery and park lands at 176 

St Andrews Rd. Varroville, NSW. 

  

We, the Roman Catholics in the community have the religious belief and practice of choosing burial as a 

preferred option for remembering our dear departed loved ones. We want our interment practice be 

respected. We are concerned that affordable burial spaces are becoming difficult to find in Sydney. We 

want to ensure that future generations have access to burial memorials where family members can be 

kept together and continued to be practiced in accordance to our religious tradition. 

We have seen the plans for the new memorial park. We trust that Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria is 

committed to protecting the beauty, serenity and heritage of the area, its park lands, and more 

importantly in providing a section for our pilipino community to be able to observe our religious tradition. 
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We believe that Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria have 150 years of experience, a highly respected 

cemetery operator and a not for profit organization, with a commitment to respect catholic religious belief 

while providing affordable memorials, different from private operators in the area. 

Your favorable consideration for this development proposal will be highly appreciated and regarded for the 

benefit of the  local community. We believe that it  is essential to provide affordable and attractive burial

options for the growing communities of South West Sydney, as well as open green space for the Macarthur

community. 

  

Sincerely yours 

 

Organiser of the Immaculate and Sacred Hearts (Jesus & Mary) Family Home Visitation, Campbelltown 

NSW 

 

 

 
 



INDO-CHINESE SENIOR CITVEN ASSOCIATION OF NSW INC. rot cAo NreN DoNG Dt.rCrNG NSVrr

#a4L*x#BA
  

Bankstown NSW 22OO
***

The General Manager
Campbelltown City Council
PO Box 57 Campbelltown NSW 2560

Dear Sir/Ivfadam,

Re: DA No - 3293/20l7lDA-C

We, the association I represen! support the Catholic Metropolitan Cemeteries Trust's develophent
proposal to establish a new cemetery and parklands at 176 St Andrews Rd, Varroville.

Members of our community ,re concerned that affordable burial spaces are becoming more difficult to
find in South West Sydney and thus, prices of burial land are increasing. Due to our religious beliefs,

culture and practices, majority of our community members choose burial as their preferred option. We

want to ensure that future generations will have the option of practicing their religious and cultural

beliefs by having access to burial spaces where family members can be burid together at affordable
prices.

With its plans for the new memorial park, we can see that Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria are

committed to protecting the beauty, serenity and heritage of the area and providing this essential

infrastructure service for all denominations in south west Sydney, as well as community parklands. We

are happy to be consulted by the Catholic Cemeteries for our community's requirements in the proposed

cemetery.

Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria are experienced and respected cemetery operators that have been

operating for over 150 years. As a not for profit organisation I know Catholic Cemeteries will work
closely with us and respect our religious beliefs and practices and will ensure our community's burial

requirements will be looked after in perpeturty. In addition, being a not for profit organisation, they will
provide this essential service at a fair price.

The existing burial space in Sydney is critically low and predicted that increasing high prices of
available burial land. It will be the first major Not for Profit cemetery in the local area and as such they
will provide this essential service at affordable prices for the growing communities of south west

Sydney. This development will provide burial space for the next 100 years ensuring our community, as

well as other communities, can continue to observe their religious and cultural practices well as in to
the future.

We humbly request the Council's favourable consideration for the benefit of all communities.

President

14 March 2018
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The General Manager 
Campbelltown City Council 
PO Box 57 Campbelltown NSW 2560 

 Dear Sir/Madam, 

Re: DA No - 3293/2017/DA-C 

We, the Visayan Association of Australia, Inc., support the Catholic Metropolitan Cemeteries Trust’s 
development proposal to establish a new cemetery and parklands at 176 St Andrews Rd, Varroville. 

Members of our community are concerned that affordable burial spaces are becoming more difficult to 
find in South West Sydney and thus, prices of burial land are increasing. Due to our religious beliefs, 
culture and practices, majority of our community members choose burial as their preferred option.  We 
want to ensure that future generations will have the option of practicing their religious and cultural 
beliefs by having access to burial spaces where family members can be buried together at affordable 
prices.  

With its plans for the new memorial park, we can see that Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria are 
committed to protecting the beauty, serenity and heritage of the area and providing this essential 
infrastructure service for all denominations in south west Sydney, as well as community parklands. We 
are happy to be consulted by the Catholic Cemeteries for our community’s requirements in the proposed 
cemetery. 

Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria are experienced and respected cemetery operators that have been 
operating for over 150 years.  As a not for profit organisation I know Catholic Cemeteries will work 
closely with us and respect our religious beliefs and practices and will ensure our community’s burial 
requirements will be looked after in perpetuity. In addition, being a not for profit organisation, they will 
provide this essential service at a fair price. 

The existing burial space in Sydney is critically low and predicted increasing high prices of available 
burial land. It will be the first major Not for Profit cemetery in the local area and as such they will 
provide this essential service at affordable prices for the growing communities of south west Sydney. 
This development will provide burial space for the next 100 years ensuring our community, as well as 
other communities, can continue to observe their religious and cultural practices well as in to the future. 

We humbly request the Council’s favourable consideration for the benefit of all communities. 

Sincerely yours, 

President 

15 March 2018 

Visayan Association of Australia, Inc. 

Liverpool NSW 2170 
Email: 

Mobile: 

Corro Ref: CCC31518 
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